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Agenda item 1.13 – to review No  5.268 with a view to examining the possibility for increasing the 5 km distance limitation and allowing space research service (space-to-space) use for proximity operations by space vehicles communicating with an orbiting manned space vehicle, in accordance with Resolution 652;
BACKGROUND:
WARC-92 allocated the band 410-420 MHz to the space research service (SRS) on a secondary basis to allow for extra-vehicular communications in the vicinity of Earth orbiting manned space vehicles. In addition, a new footnote No. 651A (WARC-92) was added to limit the use of SRS within 5 km of orbiting manned space vehicles. The SRS allocation was subsequently upgraded at WRC-97 to primary status with the conditions given in No. 5.268, which now include a set of power flux-density (pfd) limits to assure the protection of the fixed and mobile services in addition to the previously agreed distance limitation. 
Today, the band 410-420 MHz is used for communications by astronauts conducting extra- vehicular activities (EVA) operations in the immediate vicinity of the International Space Station (ISS). Use of the band for proximity operations by vehicles approaching the ISS or other manned space vehicles would be advantageous as the propagation and physical properties of this frequency range enable comparable coverage performance in the highly multipath environment of the ISS. The 5 km limit was agreed during WARC-92 when the envisioned use of the band was seen as being limited to free floating astronauts working in the near vicinity of a manned space vehicle. The pfd limits adopted by WRC-97 assures the protection of systems operating in the fixed and mobile services independent of the distance from, or the source of, space-to-space communications in the SRS as stated in Resolution 652 (WRC-12), recognizing c. However, vehicles approaching the ISS, whether manned or robotic, need to communicate over distances greater than 5 km to ensure safe operations and docking maneuvers. ITU-R preliminary analyses using a spread spectrum signal in the 410-420 MHz band by a LEO vehicle suggest that these vehicle links can meet the pfd limits in No. 5.268 for distances beyond 5 km. It is therefore necessary to modify No. 5.268 to remove or relax the 5 km distance restriction and also remove the EVA limitation while maintaining the pfd limits.  
ISSUES:
· Provide flexible use of the band 410-420 MHz by the SRS (space-to-space) by increasing or removing the 5 km limitation and by making the band more generic.

· Ensure the continued protection of the FS and MS by retaining the pfd limits contained in No. 5.268. 

PRELIMINARY VIEWS:
B/CAN/USA

There is support for the removal of both the 5 km distance limitation and restriction to EVA operation if the studies performed in accordance with Resolution 652 (WRC-12), demonstrate that space vehicle links operating around a manned vehicle beyond 5 km can meet the pfd limits in No. 5.268.  Removal of these two restrictions will allow for greater flexibility in using the band 410-420 MHz for space research activities while maintaining protection of the terrestrial services. 
__________________________

CITEL, 1889 F ST. NW., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20006, U.S.A.

TEL: +1 202 458 3004 FAX: +1 202 458 6854 e-mail: citel@oas.org
Web page: http://citel.oas.org

P2!R-3430-1-13_i
07.11.13
3

